Impact of increased P.E. provision, June 2019
School received the ‘Gold’ Sainsbury Games kitemark, 2017-2018, 2016-17 in recognition of providing quality P.E. provision. School received the ‘Silver’ recognition award in 2013-2014, 2014-2015 and 2015-2016
Participation in competitions and festivals

School has taken part in the following competitions/ festivals:

Football (Year 3/4 and Year 5/6)

Netball (Year 5/6) also competed at Allerdale finals
Rugby (Year 3/4  and Year 5/6)

Multi skills (Year 1/2)
Tri Golf (Year 3/4 and Year 5/6)
Cross country (KS1 and 2)

Aquathon (Juniors)
Dodgeball (Year 3/4)

Children in Key Stage 2 have had the opportunity to take part in the five events in the Orienteering League.
Children in Year 3,4,5 took part in the U dance festival.

So far this year the children have been able to take part in a wide variety of festivals and competitions.

Sessions delivered by trainers/ coaches

Multi skills (6x 1 hour sessions) hockey (1x 1 hour session)  rugby (3x 2 hour session) Football (1x 1 hour session) Netball (1x 1 hour session) and Athletics (1x1hour session) for Key Stage 2.
Specialist trainers have delivered sessions in cricket (2x 2 hour sessions) and Multi skills/ team games (3 x 1 hour sessions) Gymnastics (2 x 1 hour sessions) and cricket (1 x 1 hour session) for EYFS and Key Stage 1 children.

Consequently school has considerably improved the quality of P.E. lessons by increasing the amount of sessions delivered by specialists.

Continuing professional development

Staff have been able to improve their P.E. expertise by participating in sessions led by P.E. specialists.
Forest Schools
Children have further developed their Outdoor learning by completing a block of learning in the forest. All children from Year 2-6 in school have received 12 x 1 hour sessions learning in the woods. 

Young leaders

Children in year 5 and 6 have completed 6 hours of Young leader training delivered by the Allerdale Partnership.
After school provision
Junior children have benefitted from a Multisports club which ran for 6 weeks 3.30pm-4.30pm on a Wednesday in the Autumn Term. Years 4,5,6 are currently participating in a netball club run by Mrs Robinson.
Children with SEN

Children with physical and language difficulties have benefitted from weekly horse riding sessions at Watch Hill stables for the Autumn Term.
